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Electricity Planning in the West of London Area – 
November 26, 2020 

Feedback Provided by: 
Name:  Jim Brown 

Title:  VP Hydro Operations 

Organization:  ENWIN Utilities Ltd. 

Email:   

Date:  2020-12-04 

Windsor-Essex Integrated Regional Resource Plan Addendum Study 
Topic: Conversion of 115 kV infrastructure to 230 kV Feedback 

 
What feedback do you have regarding any of the 
options proposed?  
 

ENWIN and its customers have a number of 
transformer stations attached to the 115 kV 
infrastructure of Hydro One in Windsor.  On 
a number of occasions, the station circuit 
switchers on the 115 kV lines into the 
stations have been replaced.  The circuit 
switchers were originally specified for 230 
kV operation.  When they were replaced, 
ENWIN sought and received confirmation 
from Hydro One that the 115 kV circuits 
would never be upgraded to 230 kV and 
that it would be acceptable to replace them 
with units rated only for 115 kV.  So, the 
original devices were replaced with units 
rated only for 115 kV operation. 
 

Feedback Form 
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Topic Feedback 

 
What other information should be considered in the 
continued development of these solutions leading up to 
the recommendations?  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

West of London Bulk Study 
Topic Feedback 

 
What feedback do you have regarding any of the 
options proposed?  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Topic Feedback 

 
What other information should be considered in the 
continued development of these solutions leading up to 
the recommendations?  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

General Comments/Feedback 
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